








January 12, 2007

Stephen Jordan

Adams Towing Inc

PO Box 8084

Portland, ME 04104

Re:  Minor Site Plan Application:  Proposed Tow Lot at 58 Alder Street, Portland
                                                            (fenced lot fronting Hanover Street)

Dear Mr. Jordan,

I am writing to confirm receipt of your Site Plan Application, along with the Boundary Survey, letter from Ross Furman, and proposals drawn up by Mercer Bonney of OEST Associates Inc.

I also confirm that the questions related to zoning have been clarified and we have determined that this lot, used for vehicle storage as a ‘tow lot’, is grandfathered for the purpose of zoning as a permitted use within the B-5 zone, despite the recent zone change to B-7.  
A preliminary Site Plan review has been undertaken and we have the following comments regarding the proposals:

1. The site requires some improvement to meet basic requirements, which include:

· Replacement of the chain link fencing along Hanover Street;

· Repair of the remaining fencing;
· Resurfacing so that the site is uniformly graded with a 6 inch well-compacted sub grade  and a wearing surface equivalent to fine gravel;
· Surface drainage so that run off is not across the sidewalk;

· Repairs to the sidewalk along the front of the site so that it is passable.
2. The site also requires screening along the frontage to Hanover Street and this will require the fencing to be relocated 3 feet back from the sidewalk so that screening planting can be planted along the back edge of the sidewalk.  Planting should comprise close-spaced arborvitae or similar.

3. We agree with your proposal for some planting along the chain link fence along the side of the site (facing Kennebec Street) but consider that the proposed honeysuckle is unacceptable as it is an invasive plant and the City Arborist (Jeff Tarling) advises against its use on any Site Plan. He suggests planting lilacs along this side and in the corners and considers that there are varieties that will grow and survive in that location. However, we would consider other suggestions for planting here.
I would be happy to meet with you and/or your advisors to further clarify any aspects of this letter.

Please do not hesitate to contact me on (207) 874 8728 or at jf@portlandmaine.gov.  

Sincerely,

Jean Fraser

Planner
cc.
Barbara Barhydt,  Development Review Services Manager




Marge Schmuckal, Zoning Administrator

Jeff  Tarling, City Arborist

Jim Adolf, Legal
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